
Submitter: Reeve Moir 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Human Services 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB611 

I have seen firsthand the effects of having foodbanks from the Oregon Food Bank 

while working in Portland Public Schools. Families with young children were fed and 

given necessary resources thanks to these critical programs. I shudder to think what 

would happen to these families and children had they not had access to these 

programs. Every person deserves to be fed with healthy and nutritional meals. 

Having these social safety nets results in a better environment for us all. Kids are 

more ready to learn and families could make sure they had access to the critical help 

they needed. 


